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Headteacher’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Last Friday, our school community came together in full force to support Children in Need with a 

fantastic spotty-themed non-uniform day and cake sale. The children looked amazing in their creative 

spotty outfits, and the generosity shown by everyone was truly heart-warming. From delicious bakes 

to fun and colourful outfits, we raised around £350 for this important cause. A huge thank you to all 

the parents, carers, and staff who contributed cakes and to everyone who donated. Together, we've 

made a big difference for Children in Need! 

This week, our Year 5 students have been hard at work crafting gripping suspense stories inspired 

by their class book, Groosham Grange by Anthony Horowitz. Drawing on the eerie atmosphere and 

mysterious events from the novel, the children have demonstrated fantastic creativity, building 

tension and intrigue in their writing. From unexpected twists to spine-tingling descriptions, their 

stories have kept us on the edge of our seats! Well done, Year 5, for embracing the challenge and 

showcasing such impressive storytelling skills. Keep up the amazing work! 

On Thursday, Year 4 truly excelled during the Mighty Oak Public Speaking workshops. This engaging 

programme aims to inspire and empower children to develop their public speaking skills, and the 

pupils rose to the challenge brilliantly. Their confidence, creativity, and delivery were nothing short 

of impressive—well done to all involved! 

Although we’ve had a few sunny moments, the cold and damp weather has firmly set in. Please 

ensure your children come to school dressed appropriately for the wet conditions, including warm 

coats and sturdy footwear. Don’t forget a full winter PE kit, with tracksuit bottoms and a tracksuit 

top. Thank you for helping to keep them warm, dry, and ready to learn, no matter the weather. 

Samantha Edwards 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Pupil of the Week 
 

Cowell: Marcus 
Seuss:  Leah 

Walliams:  Charlie 
Lewis:  Olivia T 
Dahl:  Beanie 

Rowling:  Alicia 
Tolkien:  Hayden 

Morpurgo:  Reyansh 
Pullman:  Minnie 

 

Award for 
Outstanding Manners 

Esther – Walliams Class 
Timi – Seuss Class 

 
PE Award 

Aiden – Walliams Class 
 

Spelling Award 
Dahl Class 

 
Mrs Siddall’s Attendance Award 

Lewis Class – 99.7% 
 
 



 

 
Coming Up This Term 
 
Tuesday 26th November Year 5 at Boswells School to watch Dick Whittington – email sent 18th 

November.   

Monday 9th December School Choir to visit Lawns Care Home – details to follow 

Thursday 12th December Whole School Pantomime Trip – email sent 18th September. Please 
make payment through your ScoPay account 

Friday 13th December Christmas Dinner – email sent 18th November.  Orders must be placed 
by Wednesday 27th November on ScoPay.  We are unable to accept any 
late orders. 

Friday 13th December Christmas Jumper – Save the Children.  Please donate £1 through your 
ScoPay account 

Friday 13th December Christmas Fayre – (Amended Date) email sent 11th November 

Monday 16th December Bauble Workshops Whole School – email sent 21st November.  Please 
make your £3 donation through your ScoPay account 

Tuesday 17th December Year 4 Christmas Service – details to follow 

Thursday 19th December School Ends – Early finish at 1.30pm 

 

 
 
 
 

ATTENDANCE 

 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%.  The government has clarified the 
position regarding the term ‘regular’ attendance.  It means children must be in 
school EVERY DAY.  Every second counts at Perryfields.  We must work together 
to improve attendance and punctuality even more. 
                                                                                          
             

Year 3 96.3% 

Year 4 99.1% 

Year 5 95.1% 

Year 6 97.5% 

 
 

Year 4 

Parents of current Year 2 children at an infant school need to make a formal application to 
the Council for a Year 3 place and can do so via the website 

www.essex.gov.uk/admissions. 
 

The junior admission round opened on 4 November 2024, for parents of children in Year 2 
at an infant school to apply for a junior school (Year 3) place for September 2025. 

 
The statutory national closing date for applications is 15 January 2025. 

 
Applications can be made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions. 

 
All of the application information is available on the website above. 

 

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions
http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


 
 
 
Please see below our NEW menu. 
 
 
Please note that we can also provide a packed lunch if your child would prefer this.  This will be 
either the baguette, wrap or soft roll and also includes a drink, fruit, cucumber sticks and the 
dessert of the day.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 


